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Our Mission Statement 
 

Women In Charge heals the spirit, builds confidence, and educates women in need so 
that they may provide a better life for themselves and their children. 

 

We offer Adult Education and Literacy instruction, HiSET preparation, individual and group counseling, career 
counseling, parent mentoring, yoga and computer classes.  The program is free of charge. A free on-site children’s 
program is available to participants. September through May, hours are: Monday through Thursday from 9:00 to 

2:30 PM. Summer hours are: Monday through Thursday from 9:00 to 12:30PM. 

My mom was a very good mom.  
She was a Christian and that was 
the way she brought us up.  I had to 
go to church every Wednesday and 
Sunday.  She lived her life out of 
the Bible, the holy way.   My father 
left when I was 9 or 10, it didn’t 
affect me at all, my mom was very 
strong.  
I went to grade school in the city, 
and Soldan High School, until 11th 

grade.  I was just immature doing 
crazy things. Mom didn’t even 
whup us.  I just got with other kids 
and got sassy but she was a good 
mom.   I did get pregnant at 18, 
that’s when I started working two 
jobs, and been working ever since.  
I love to work. My mom and his 
mom decided we should get mar-
ried so I had three children by Har-
ry. When I got married I started 

What’s  
New? 
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Olivia’s Story 

The Fall 2016 Gala netted 
almost $62,000—a new record!  
Thanks so much to all who 
attended.  Our student, Tayler, 
who spoke at the Gala has 
passed all sections of the 
HiSET, and recently found a 
good job in Inventory Control! 
 
Marcy Austin, our HiSET 
Instructor and Technology 
Director, has a  new album, 
MONIKER, coming out this 
spring.   
 
June 2017 we will host another 
graduation ceremony complete 
with robes, mortarboards and 
tassels, for all participants who 
passed the HiSET during the 
academic year. Students feel 
such pride as they process down 
the aisle.  Family members 
beam and many photos are 
taken.  Diane Katzman provides 
a special gift for each graduate. 

 



 

Wish List 
 

Children’s Stackable 
Cots 

 

Wipes 
 

Diapers Sizes 4 - 6 
 

Copy Paper 

 

Thank you to: 
 

The Assistance 
League 

 For purchasing new 
workbooks for our  

classes. 
 

100 Women Who 
Care 

For choosing Women In 
Charge as the recipient of 

funds from their  
December meeting. 

 
All those who  

participated in our  

Direct Mail  
Campaign  
in December! 

 

Know Thyself First  
A Volunteer Experience 

 by Nancy Jones, Board Member 

     A highlight of my experience with Women In Charge was being 
invited to facilitate a session with the WIC women to explore per-
sonality preferences using the Myers Briggs Type Inventory.   
     The MBTI tool is based on the work of the Swiss psychologist 
Carl Jung and is the most widely used and recognized personality 
tool in the world.  Everyone took the inventory in advance of the 
session.  Through exercises and small group discussions we reflect-
ed on the challenges and opportunities associated with different 
types.  For example someone with a preference for introversion ex-
pressed the observation that this helped her understand why she was 
exhausted after a day of working with other people, while another 
woman in the group whose preference was for extraversion found 
that same day very energizing.  Both can be equally successful but 
one will benefit from time to “recharge her batteries.”  Several ex-
pressed how useful it was as they thought about important relation-
ships in their lives.  MBTI is about “know thyself first” and then ex-
plore and value differences in others.   
    The class ended with a  quote from William Bridges:  “...the best 
work that is being done today is being done by people who are 
working with (and not across) the grain of their temperament.” 
     I have served on boards before and every organization is very 
worthy.  What sets Women In Charge apart though is the commit-
ment to the whole person. I came away from our time together so 
impressed with the curiosity and intelligence of the women.  I so 
enjoyed their company and am grateful to Women In Charge for 
supporting them in achieving what they are capable of and deserve. 

Two of our volunteers and their friends, Beldon and Patricia Lane,  enjoy 
the 2016 Gala.   Cathy Vivirito (2nd from left) and Maury Baumer (far 
right), are both math tutors.  

 

Save the date!! 
Friday, 

October 6, 2017 
for the 

 Women In Charge 
 Annual Party 



Olivia’s Story: Cont’d from page 1 

going back to church.  Harry and I 
grew apart and he went his way 
and I just kept steady working.  
We got divorced, but he was really 
good about staying in their lives,. 
They really love their dad. 
       My kids are good, my daugh-
ter, 40 yrs old, is a nurse, and nev-
er got into no trouble.  My son, 37, 
does construction work and trav-
els, works on pipe lines and high-
ways.  He makes good money.  
My other daughter is a cafeteria 
supervisor in a grade school.  All 
three are married.  I taught them 
that church was the first thing like 
my mom taught us, I made sure 
they were brought up in church.  
They don’t smoke. They don’t 
drink. I’m glad to say that I never 
had any problems and I thank God 
for that.                             
     I’d rather pray about things 
than worry about things.  In my 
last job, I was a monitor technician 
in one of the top St. Louis hospi-
tals for 17 years. I was responsible 
for 30 to 40 patients at a time. I 
got laid off because the facility 
wasn’t up to OSHA standards and 
the state closed it down. I had 
hoped to retire from there, but I 
had to move on.  I can’t get a 
monitor tech job now because I 
don’t have a GED (HiSET). Even 
though I have 17 years’ experi-
ence, they can’t hire me.  Every 
job interview I went on I got hired, 
but when they asked for my  
HiSET (high school equivalency 
test) I don’t have it.  They are de-
manding the HiSET now.  You 
must be a high school graduate. 
      The only thing I am focused 
on now is passing the HiSET and 
to move on.  I know you are never 
too old to do what you want to do 
in your life as long as you’ve got 
your health. I want to get into a 
nursing program – I know it is 
hard because I saw my daughter 
go through a lot when she was at 
UMSL for 4 years.  But she did it, 
she didn’t stop –  sometimes when 
she wanted to give up but her hus-
band and I said she went too far to 
want to give up.  As it was getting 
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harder and harder she stayed in 
there.  She works at BJC.  She’s in 
the process of going back to get her 
masters to become a nurse practi-
tioner.  Her husband is a pilot. 
     My son takes good care of me.  
He is always asking me what I 
need.   
     I was told about Women In 
Charge from my daughter-in-law. 
She was at WIC for about 8 
months.  It was a very good deal 
here because she learned so much.  
The staff worked with her one on 
one so I came here, too.  Since I’ve 
been here I have learned a lot of my 
math.  Marcy says I am catching on 
really fast with grammar, writing, 
science and computer too. I’m get-
ting really good at typing.  I like the 
teachers here, I like the other stu-
dents.  I see myself progressing 
here. The teachers are very patient, 
they break it down.  If you come to 
a problem you can’t solve, they 
immediately show you how to 
solve that problem and if you don’t 
understand it, they will show you 
another way to solve it.   
         I was a workaholic and never 
had time to get this done, but now it 
is time.  I can really see myself get-
ting my HiSET! 

Students with Christmas gifts provided by an anonymous donor. 



1483 82nd Blvd. 
St. Louis, MO  63132 

Thank you for your contribution to our 2016 Gala! 
 

 
Mrs. Georgia Anderson 
Dr. & Mrs. Dennis Balfe 
Cass Commercial Bank 
Enterprise Bank & Trust 
Ferguson Family Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Herrmann 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Hough/Carrollton Bank 
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Johnson 
Ms. Nancy Jones & Mr. Tim Greaney 
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Lauer 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Marsh 
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Mathias 
Dr. Mary Neal & Dr. Robert Charity 
Dr. & Mrs. Michael Noetzel 
Mr. & Mrs. David Olander 
Ms. Vicki Pohlman & Mr. Bob Bassett 
Mr. & Mrs. Boyd Sharp 
Mr. & Mrs. John Sharp, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Phil Vivirito 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Wheeland 
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Wofsey 
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Wright 
 

 
 
Mr. & Mrs. Al Amato 
Mr. & Mrs. John Arnold 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Aucamp 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Baker 
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Bernstein 
Mr. & Mrs. Maury Boehmer 
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Burns 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Campbell 
Ms. Pamela Dearing 
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Dearing 
Ms. Ann Feld 

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Finnegan 
Fr. Tim Foley 
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Fox 
Ms. Mary Pat Gallagher 
Mr. & Mrs. John Goessling 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Goodman 
Ms. Sarah Hanly 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Hunt 
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Kalcic 
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Kozuszek 
Mr. & Mrs. James Lally 
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Marsh 
Ms. Cynthia Martin 
Dr. & Mrs. Daniel Martin 
Mr. Sedgwick Mead, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Metter 
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Michels 
Mrs. Patricia Nelson 
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Renner 
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Roche 
Mr. & Mrs. John Roman 
Mr. Tom Schmidt & Ms. Genevieve 
Cortinovis 
Sedey Harper Westhoff 
Mr. & Mrs. William Seely 
Ms. Elizabeth Sharp & Mr. Ben Dressel 
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Sharp 
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Smelcer 
Mr. & Mrs. William Smith 
Dr. & Mrs. James Stokes 
Mr. & Mrs. John Vatterott 
Weiss & Associates, P.C. 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Wilcox 
Ms. Miriam Wilhelm & Mr. Eric Friedman 
Ms. Patricia Wolff 
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Zink 
 

 

 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Aach 
Arch Express 
Ms. Becky Ballard 
Ms. Carol Becker 
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Bloomquist 
Mr. Maury Boehmer, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Brot 
Mr. & Mrs. James Castellano 
Ms. Kathy Freese & Mr. Richard 
Chase 
Ms. Jo Dalton 
Dr. Jennifer Delaney & Mr. Chris 
Reid 
Mr. & Mrs. David Dille 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Dolan 
Mr. Richard Feld 
Mr. Joe Feld 
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Fitter 
Dr. & Mrs. Carl Frieden 
Gateway City Law 
Mr. & Mrs. James Graser 
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Guss 
Mr. & Mrs. Colin Havard 
Ms. Cecelia Hendley 
Fr. John Jay Hughes 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Jackson 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Karr 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kerth 
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Kiely 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Lagomarcino 
Dr. & Mrs. Belden Lane 
Mr. & Mrs. Claude Martin 
Ms. Julie Goessling Matheny 
Ms. Mary Matus 
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony McDonald 

Miller Brothers Auto 
Ms. Jane Muckerman 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Norkaitis 
Mr. & Mrs. James Nowogrocki 
Dr. & Mrs. Bob O’Gorman 
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Okner 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Osburg 
Ms. Rebecca Pfaffenberger 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Rea 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Redd 
Rev. Robin Roderick 
Rubinelli Trust 
Ms. Janice Schmidt 
Mr. & Mrs. John Schnoebelen 
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Self 
Ms. Peggy Shanks 
Dr. & Mrs. Dick Shaw 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Smith 
Ms. Nancy Snow & Mr. Dan Glazier 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeremy Stith 
Mr. Tony Taylor 
Msgr. Michael Turek 
Mr. & Mrs. Jan Ulm 
Ms. Nancy Wagoner 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Witterschein 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Wolf 
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Workman 
Mr. Howard Young 
And anonymous donations at all 
levels!! 

 
Many thanks to all who contribut-

ed in-kind donations, art,  des-
serts, and your time.  

We couldn’t do it without you! 


